
MONMOUTHSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the meeting of Standards Committee held 
at Council Chamber - Council Chamber on Monday, 27th February, 2017 at 9.30 am 

 
 
 
 

PRESENT:  
 

Mr. T Auld (Chair – Independent Representative), County Councillors 
D. Edwards and P. Jordan, I. Cameron (Community Member), G. 
Preece, R. McGonigle and R. Stow (Independent Members) 
 

 

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE: 
 
Robert Tranter Head of Legal Services & Monitoring Officer 
Nicola Perry Senior Democracy Officer 

 
     

APOLOGIES: 
 

Councillors D. Evans 
 
 
1. Election of Chair  

 
We elected Mr. T. Auld as Chair. 
 
It was noted that the Chair for the next Council term would be elected at the Standards 
Committee held in June 2017. 
 
We welcomed the new independent members, Mr. R. McGonigle and Mr. R. Stow to the 
Committee. 
 
 
2. Declarations of interest  

 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
3. To receive the minutes of the meeting held on 19th September 2016  

 
The minutes of the meeting of Standards Committee held on 19th September 2016 were 
confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair. 
 
In response to a question raised at the meeting, we heard that there had been no instances of 
cases of alleged breaches of the code of conduct being referred to another Standards 
Committee in Wales by the “home authority”. 
 
 
4. Monitoring Officer to undertake training on Code of Conduct with Members of 

Standards Committee  
 
The Monitoring Officer undertook Code of Conduct training with members of Standards 
Committee.  The same training would be undertaken with the new Council following the May 
election. 
 
Members were provided with a presentation of the Member Induction Wales 2017, with 
examples of breaches of the Code of Conduct. 
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It was suggested that the Register of Interests be added as an agenda item for a future 
meeting. 
 
We heard that guidance on the use of social media would be circulated to the new cohort.  
 
Members were also provided with guidance, and exercises, on Personal Interests. 
 
Following the training Members agreed that the training received today would be appropriate for 
the new Council.  The Monitoring Officer intends to hold several sessions to ensure as many 
councillors as possible be given the opportunity to undertake the training.  In terms of training 
for Town and Community Councils, the intention is to hold a couple of sessions in both the north 
and south of the County to allow as many councillors as possible to take the training. 
 
It was suggested that attendees sign an attendance sheet on leaving the training session to 
ensure detail of those who attend are there for the whole session. 
 
 
5. To note the date and time of next meeting.  

 
We noted the date of the next meeting as 12th June 2017.  However, the Council Diary is to be 
confirmed at Council 20th March 2017. 
 
It was agreed that future meetings be held at 10.00am. 
 
 

The meeting ended at 12:15  
 

 


